Town of Stonington

Special Meeting

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

February 25, 2008

A special meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on February 25, 2008, at the Stonington Town Hall.

Present:  George Brennan, Tony Cassata, David Christina, Stephen Singer, Dieter Zumsande, and invited guest First Selectman, Ed Haberek.

Absent:  Charles Ballato.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes


George Brennan, Chairman Pro Tem, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  Mr. Brennan reviewed minutes from the meeting held on January 22, 2008.  A motion was made by Stephen Singer, seconded by Dieter Zumsande, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.

First Selectman Ed Haberek stated that one opening remains on the Committee.  He plans to advertise for all openings on existing committees.  It was the consensus of the Committee to appoint a permanent chairman when all committee members have been appointed.
(2)  Tour of Town Hall Building


First Selectman Ed Haberek conducted a tour of the building.

(3)  Old Business

Construction
George Brennan suggested obtaining blueprints of the building to construct with a façade, meeting space, and storage space on the Town Hall campus.  He will contact Joe Bragaw and the town engineer to see if this is feasible.
Office Space/Meeting Space

Ed Haberek stated that the need for office space and meeting space are running parallel.  David Christina questioned if the present Town Hall floor plan was viewed as empty space, could it be designed to accommodate current functions.  Tony Cassata asked if day-to-day operations should be more of a priority than meeting space if it provided for better efficiency in the Town Hall.    
Action Items

· Ed Haberek will ask department heads to identify five items that could make departments run more efficiently.  

· Stephen Singer and Dieter Zumsande will continue to work on the Requirements Analysis. 
· Tony Cassata and Stephen Singer will meet with Jason Jones, IT Director to discuss IT needs.
· David Christina will contact Old Lyme, Jamestown, and Durham town halls regarding tours.  

· David Christina will finalize the questionnaire for the next meeting.  Questionnaire will include documents that staff handle, create, and handoffs.  
· George Brennan will work with Joe Bragaw, Director of Public Works, and the town engineer to determine if constructing a building is feasible.  

· Deb Harvey to contact committee chairmen to track participants and attendance at meetings.

(4) Other Business


David Christina reported that the property on Stonington Road is for sale at $1M.  The owner is wiilling to finance.  

(5)  Public Comment


Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street, Good documentation is necessary so that you have reports defining the needs and critical requirements.  

(6)  Adjournment 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.
Submitted by,

__________________________                               _____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                  George Brennan, Chairman Pro Tem
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